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MEMORANDUM 

To: Parties in PUC Case Number 20-3563-PET 
From: John C. Gerhard, Esq., Hearing Officer 
Re: Need for Workshop and/or Public Hearing 
Date: April 22, 2021 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 On November 24, 2020, the Town of Stowe Electric Department (“Petitioner”) filed a 
request with the Vermont Public Utility Commission (“Commission”) for approval of the 
Petitioner’s 2020 Integrated Resource Plan (“IRP”). 
 
 On March 3, 2021, I issued a scheduling Order in this proceeding that tentatively 
scheduled workshops/public hearings for May 4 and 18, 2021, should the Commission so request 
such workshops or should a ratepayer in the Petitioner’s service territory request such a public 
hearing. 
 

Currently, the Commission does not require workshops in this proceeding.   
 

I ask the Petitioner and the Vermont Department of Public Service to file comments on 
whether a workshop is needed in this proceeding or whether a public hearing has been requested 
by any ratepayer in the Petitioner’s service territory. 

 
Comments shall be filed no later than April 30, 2021. 
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PUC Case No. 20-3563-PET - SERVICE LIST 

Parties: 

Ellen Burt 
Town of Stowe Electric Department 
P.O.Box 190  
Stowe, VT  05672 
eburt@stoweelectric.com 
 

(for Town of Stowe Electric Department) 

Edward B. French, Jr., Esq. 
Stackpole & French 
PO Box 819  
Stowe, VT  05672-0819 
efrench@stackpolefrench.com 
 

(for Town of Stowe Electric Department) 

Eric B. Guzman 
Vermont Department of Public Service 
112 State Street  
Montpelier, VT  05620 
eric.guzman@vermont.gov 
 

(for Vermont Department of Public Service) 

^**Michael J. Hall 
Stackpole & French Law Offices 
PO Box 819  
Stowe, VT  05672 
mhall@stackpolefrench.com 
 

(for Town of Stowe Electric Department) 

Michael Lazorchak 
Town of Stowe Electric Department 
PO Box 190  
Stowe, VT  05672 
mlazorchak@stoweelectric.com 
 

(for Town of Stowe Electric Department) 

  
 
 
 
 

 


